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Comment on the photo above: A lightning flash that lasted 7.74 seconds. You can watch its animation at 
http://lightning.nmt.edu/ICAE/France_Flash.gif. In the figure, an "X" is a +CG stroke located by the 
EUCLID lightning detection network; a " " is a EUCLID detected -CG (This was a +CG flash, so there were 
probably no -CG strokes.  The " "s were probably mis-classified cloud pulses.); a "*" is a EUCLID 
detected +IC pulse. The figure and the animation were provided by Bill Rison, New Mexico Tech with 
support from Eric Defer of LERMA, Observatoire de Paris, Paris, France, who was the one who worked to 
get the LMA to France, and Stephane Pedeboy of Météorage, Pau, France, who provided the EUCLID data.  



































































Call for contributions to the newsletter
All issues of this newsletter are open for general contributions. If you would like
to contribute any science highlight or workshop report, please contact Daohong
Wang (wang@gifu u.ac.jp) preferably by e mail as an attached word document.
The deadline for 2015 spring issue of the newsletter is May 15, 2015.

Reminder
Newsletter on Atmospheric Electricity presents twice a year (May and

November) to the members of our community with the following information:
announcements concerning people from atmospheric electricity
community, especially awards, new books...,
announcements about conferences, meetings, symposia, workshops in our
field of interest,
brief synthetic reports about the research activities conducted by the
various organizations working in atmospheric electricity throughout the
world, and presented by the groups where this research is performed, and
a list of recent publications. In this last item will be listed the references of
the papers published in our field of interest during the past six months by
the research groups, or to be published very soon, that wish to release this
information, but we do not include the contributions in the proceedings of
the Conferences.
No publication of scientific paper is done in this Newsletter. We urge all the

groups interested to submit a short text (one page maximum with photos
eventually) on their research, their results or their projects, along with a list of
references of their papers published during the past six months. This list will
appear in the last item. Any information about meetings, conferences or others
which we would not be aware of will be welcome.

Newsletter on Atmospheric Electricity is now routinely provided on the web
site of ICAE (http://www.icae.jp), and on the web site maintained by Monte
Bateman http://ae.nsstc.uah.edu/.
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In order to make our news letter more attractive
and informative, it will be appreciated if you could
include up to two photos or figures in your
contribution!


